

Minister for Agriculture and Food; Transport

Our ref: 53-14676

Hon Ken Travers MLC
Chair
Standing Committee on Estimates and Financial Operations
Parliament House
PERTH WA 6000

By email: lcefoc@parliament.wa.gov.au

Dear Mr Travers Ken

2016-17 BUDGET ESTIMATES - QUESTIONS PRIOR TO HEARINGS

Thank you for your Advisory Officer's, Ms Anne Turner, email to the Department of Transport (DoT) dated 10 June 2016 regarding the Committee's request for clarification of questions prior to the Hearing.

I can advise that in relation to Question 3 (iii), the *Perth Transport Plan for 3.5 million People and Beyond* is scheduled to be released to the public in the coming months.

The response to question 3 (e) regarding funding for coastal erosion hotspots also requires modification. \$728,000 provided through the Western Australian Planning Commission's Coastal Management Plan Assistance Program and Coastwest Program can be found on page 819 of the Budget Papers under Coastal Zone Management, not page 723 as previously advised.

As an addendum to Main Roads question 1, State Initiatives Local Roads Grant funding of \$6 million has been allocated by Main Roads to DoT over 2016-17 and 2017-18 for the Bike Boulevard Program. The scope and timing of the projects is the responsibility of DoT in conjunction with Local Government.

Yours sincerely

DEAN NALDER MLA

MINISTER FOR AGRICULTURE AND FOOD: TRANSPORT

1 5 JUN 2016